
 

5th March 2021 

  

Britannia Community Primary 

School 

Date - term School Reopening: 

School reopens to all pupils on 

Monday 8th March. Please make 

sure you drop off and collect at 

the correct times.  For more 

information, please read on. 

 

Important dates: 

8th March – School reopens for 

all children. 

22nd March – virtual parents 

conferencing (details to follow) 

 

 

 

 

 

Important contacts: 

Headteacher – 

head@britannia.lancs.sch.uk 

Bursar – 

bursar@britannia.lancs.sch.uk 

DSL-  (safeguarding issues) 

head@britannia.lancs.sch.uk 

c.nuttall@britannia.lancs.sch.uk 

s.connolly@britannia.lancs.sch.uk 

katie.isherwood@britannia.lancs.s

ch.uk 

 

Dear parents 

What a busy start to this half term.  The children who are in school, 

and those who are still at home, have been working really hard.  We 

are so proud of the resilience, confidence and enthusiasm which both 

our children and Britannia families have shown!  It’s quite incredible 

how children and staff have evolved to be able to learn and teach in 

this way!  A huge well done to all! 

Next week, we are all really looking forward to welcoming all children 

back to school.  Procedures are in place to keep school as safe as 

possible with extra cleaning, handwashing, and ventilation in place.  

We do need families to follow the government guidance on social 

distancing and visiting other houses though as every time these rules 

are broken, risk increases for your child’s bubble to close.  Please 

help to keep everyone safe by following the rules set by the 

government. 

A reminder of the start and end times starting on Monday: 

 

Please drop off and collect your child at the school gate promptly and 

at the correct time.  Please see more information about school 

reopening by reading the letter which Mrs Dempsey sent home (click 

on this link to read): 

https://www.britanniaprimary.co.uk/serve_file/997183 

Let’s work together over the next few months to keep all bubbles 

open in school. 

Take care and keep smiling, Mrs Longstaff. 

 

 

 

Lateral Flow Testing 

Lateral flow testing for all 

school staff has started, which 

involves staff members taking a 

home test twice a week. If any 

results come back positive, the 

bubble in school would need to 

be closed with immediate 

effect. We will endeavour to 

give parents as much notice as 

possible but this type of closure 

could potentially happen at very 

short notice. Please accept my 

apologies should this happen.  
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STEM WEEK 

Next week in school is STEM week which is a lovely week for the children to return.  Some learning 

which will be planned in each class will link to Science and Design and Technology. 

Zoolab – Years 1-6 will experience the fantastic Zoolab socially distanced in the hall on Thursday 11th 

March where they will take part in a variety of sessions from habitats and the rainforest to paws, claws 

and whiskers.  It is certain to be an exciting experience.   

The Travelling Science Show – Years R-6 will watch Adrien Bowden deliver his fantastic Science Shows 

on Friday 12th March.  Again, social distancing will take place. 

 

 Learning Gallery 

Please see photos of children in Reception planting cress seeds to see them change over time, learning 

about the number 15 and making mobile phones to send special messages to people. 

 

Year One have been learning about plants and seasons and used the outdoors to look for signs of 

spring.  They found daffodils and buds on the trees. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

World Book Day 

World Book Day has been celebrated in school this week with both the children at 

home and in school enjoying being creative with activities linked to books. 

Andy Tooze’s poetry assembly was enjoyed by all and it has been fantastic to see lots 

of ‘A Book in Box’, ‘Story Dens’ and ‘Potato Characters’ being created.  Well done to 

all the children and thank you to families for supporting with this too. 

Some examples of ‘A Book in a Box’ from 6B can be seen below. 

Polite reminders: 

If your child, or anyone in your household, starts to display any of the symptoms, they must go for a Covid test. Whilst 

waiting for the results, your household must all self-isolate. Please inform school immediately if this happens by 

emailing head@britannia.lancs.sch.uk. If your child tests positive for COVID please let the school know even if they do 

not attend. 

If a bubble has to close, all children in that bubble must isolate for the required time period. I would urge all members 

of our school community to continue to follow the rules and guidance set out during this lockdown. We all need to  

continue to do our bit to ensure we can hopefully welcome all the children back into school sooner rather than later. 
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